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March 2025 

Ministry just like life has its ups and down and even a 
curveball once in a while. These last two months has been 
a mix of all of these, but, I choose to focus on the amazing 
things that God has done! 
For the last 4 months we have been working on 
discipleship. Through this we have seen that we have a 
broad and diverse group of Biblical knowledge. We have 
almost extremes in some areas. We have some people 
who are babes in Christ and are learning the basic bible 
stories and we have a group that is more advanced and 
needs to learn more doctrines and how to grow in their 
personal relationship with Christ. So I have “restructured 
our Sunday School to try and meet each groups needs.  

Since the beginning of March we have been splitting our 
Sunday School into two groups. Each group is teaching a 
specific subject for 3-4 weeks and then I do a combined 
lesson on the last week to bring it all together. Then we 
start another cycle with new subjects. We are excited to 
see how the Lord will use this. In the future we plan on 
having: women and mens classes, single and married 
classes and others. Please pray that this may be a blessing 
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to see the Lord grow stronger Christians that are eager to 
follow Him and His leading in their lives.  

Another huge blessing was the ability to have a baptism 
service where we saw 6 people follow the Lord in baptism. 
This is a huge blessing to see people following the Lord in 
the first steps of obedience. Please continue to pray for 
them as they grow in their relationship with Christ.  

A new thing that we will be implementing is visitations as a 
group. But we will be doing some of them on Saturdays and 
some on Sunday afternoons. We have many people who 
work on Saturday and can make it. So we want to have the 
opportunity for all of them to participate. And this allows 
for us to possibly reach people who would not be home on 
Saturday. The plan is when we have visitation on Sunday is 
to have lunch then go out in groups. We appreciate your 
prayers as we continue forward following the Lord with this 
ministry. It is the Lord’s and we want to follow Him. 

Thank you for your prayers and your support of this 
ministry. 
God Bless, 

Ivan, Susan, Chloe, Sofia and James  Chacon  
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